

December 4, 2023

Re: Notice of Closure of Skilled Nursing Facility

Dear Residents:

This letter is to advise you that Bayview has made the difficult decision to discontinue operations and close its skilled nursing facility effective February 3, 2024. Consequently, we will be working with all residents currently residing in the skilled nursing facility to relocate them to different facilities or other appropriate settings.

Moving forward, Bayview residents who become in need of skilled nursing care will still have that care available at an off-site location. Bayview has entered into a preferred provider agreement with another skilled nursing facility, Kline Galland, to make this service available and provide continuity of care for our residents. Additionally, through this preferred provider agreement, Benaroya Community Services will be available to Bayview residents who wish to receive home health and hospice services here at Bayview.

We will hold a resident meeting on December 5, 2023 at 4:00 p.m. in the Albertson Chapel to answer any questions you may have. After much thought and consideration, we believe this closure is necessary and in the best interests of Bayview.

Thank you for allowing us to serve you. If you have any immediate questions, please free to contact me with any questions or concerns.

Sincerely,

Pamela Yeo Administrator